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2018-19 Staff Survey
Frequently Asked Questions

What is the Staff Survey?

The Staff Survey is an online questionnaire which asks all staff about their experience of working at our School. It’s your opportunity to use your voice to make a difference and help us improve LSE.
When will the survey run?

The survey will run from 18 February until 15 March 2019.

Who can take part in the survey?

All staff on the LSE payroll are eligible to complete the survey.
How long is the survey?

The survey takes just 10 minutes to complete.

Why is the School doing a Staff Survey?

The School runs a staff survey every few years to check in with staff and to identify areas for improvement and development. The most recent survey was run in 2015, followed by a Pulse Survey in 2017. 

Your feedback helps us to identify both the School’s strengths and where we need to improve – it’s important that we receive as much evidence as possible to inform our future planning and the ongoing development of the LSE 2030 strategy.

How is the survey being run?
The survey is being administered by the consultancy firm ORC International. ORC has over 20 years of employee engagement research experience, with particular expertise in the higher education sector.

How will I receive the survey?

You will receive an email from ORC. This email will include a unique link which you can click on to access the survey.
Emails from ORC international will be sent from the following email address: LSEstaffsurvey2019@orcsurvey.co.uk
These emails are legitimate and not a phishing attempt. If colleagues do receive suspicious emails, forward them to phishing@lse.ac.uk for further guidance.
If you don’t have access to a work computer, please speak with your manager who can contact HR to ensure that you can access a work PC at a convenient time. 

Who do I contact if I don’t receive an email?

You should contact the ORC International Helpdesk at LSEStaffSurvey2019@orcsurvey.co.uk. The Helpdesk is open 9am – 5pm, Monday to Friday.  
Can I be sure that my responses will remain confidential?

The survey is confidential and is administered by ORC. Your individual responses are completely anonymous and no-one at the School can access your answers. ORC will process the data and will only report results when ten or more people in a department or division have responded. Individual responses will not be identifiable. 
An even higher standard of anonymity will be applied to the free text section of the survey (Q.37). ORC will not report on any departments or divisions where fewer than thirty people provide a comment in the free text box.  However, when you complete the survey, try to avoid wording your responses in a way that may identify you by accident.
There are many ways staff can share their views and feedback to LSE outside of the Staff Survey. Colleagues are invited to submit comments, complements and concerns via the post-boxes and an online feedback form. 

Staff are able to submit comments anonymously or provide contact details if they would like a response to their query. 

Who is running the survey?

The survey is being managed by a group of representatives from across the School. Lisa Morrow, Head of HR Policy and Employee Relations, is project managing the survey implementation and follow-up. 

There are a number of staff survey contacts across the School to support engagement with the survey. We welcome more volunteers to act as contacts and enable the staff voice to be heard. To find out your contact or to volunteer, please contact Eleni Michael (e.michael@lse.ac.uk).
What will happen to the survey results?
LSE’s Director and the School Management Committee are firmly committed to understanding the results of the survey, including all qualitative feedback, and using them to inform the development, implementation and measurement of School-wide staff engagement as part of LSE’s 2030 strategy, where the commitment to developing LSE for everyone is clear. 
Alongside this, each department, division, service and centre across our School will be expected to use local results to develop individual plans in their own areas, with the input of staff.  More information and guidance will be available in due course. 
When will the results be available?

The results will be published and distributed in May 2019.
The survey has asked me to provide demographic information, such as gender, age, ethnic background and disability status. Why are these being asked?

We are committed to improved diversity and inclusion across LSE and ensuring that working practices treat all staff fairly and with dignity. Providing demographic information will enable us to identify staff experiences across a broad spectrum of areas and help us identify any particular areas of focus.    
Any other questions?

Please contact the ORC International Helpdesk at LSEStaffSurvey2019@orcsurvey.co.uk
If you would like to speak to someone at the School, please contact Eleni Michael (+44 (0)20 7852 3672), or e.michael@lse.ac.uk
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